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January 13, 2017 
 
 
Mrs. Debra Hendricks, Superintendent Sylvan Union Schools 
Sylvan Union School District 
605 Sylvan Avenue 
Modesto, CA  95350 
 
 
Dear Debra: 
 
The Boys & Girls Club of Stanislaus County would like to offer our assistance in raising 
the $50,000 for the STEAM project (Lab movable wall) at Sylvan Elementary School.  As 
a nonprofit organization, we believe we have the capability to find funding to support 
this project. 
 
At our Executive Committee meeting, we unanimously supported offering you this 
support.  We know that our institutions benefit from providing Sylvan students with this 
caliber of educational knowledge.  
 
We appreciate the partnership we have with the District, and as partners we want to 
offer our help to expand our programming to accommodate this initiative. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
Mary Ann Sanders 
Board President  
Boys and Girls Club of Stanislaus County 
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